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May 16, 2023 

Transmitted Electronically 

Barbara Nielsen 
Cyprus Amax Minerals Company 
333 N. Central Avenue     
Phoenix, AZ  85004 

Re:    Satra Concentrates, Steubenville 
Remediation Response 
Correspondence 

    Remedial Response 
    Jefferson County 
    441001068

 
Division of Environmental Response and Revitalization 
 
Subject: Ohio EPA Approval – Proposal for Well Decommissioning 
   Jefferson County, Former Satralloy Site 
 
Dear Ms. Nielsen: 
 
Ohio EPA has reviewed the May 2, 2023, letter, submitted by WSP on behalf of Cyprus 
Amax Minerals Company (CAMC), requesting approval to decommission certain ground 
water monitoring wells at the Former Satralloy Site.  As described in the request and 
summarized in its attached table, some of the wells are located in areas of slag that will 
be removed as part of the interim action, while other wells are within the footprint of the 
proposed consolidation area.  In either case, the wells require decommissioning in order 
to prevent damage during construction activities. 
 
CAMC has indicated that as part of the interim action process, a long-term ground water 
monitoring plan for the site will be developed and submitted for agency review, and could 
include replacement wells as necessary. 
 
Ohio EPA has no comments and approves the request as submitted. If you have any 
questions, please contact me at (740) 380-5244 or kevin.ohara@epa.ohio.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kevin O’Hara 
Geologist 
Division of Environmental Response and Revitalization 
 
KO/kp 
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